MINUTES
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

DECEMBER 5, 2016

The meeting was held in Stow Town Building and began at 7:30 p.m.  Members present were Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, Michele Shoemaker, William Byron and Andrew DeMore (associate).

Kent Skaar & Claudia Dragun – The public hearing was held in Stow Town Building and opened at 7:30 p.m. to hear the petition of Kent Skaar and Claudia Dragun, 35 Sylvan Drive, Stow for variance under Section 4.4 of the Zoning Bylaw, "Table of Dimensional Requirements", for rear yard variance of approx. fifteen (15) feet to allow addition of a screened porch to the existing dwelling at said address.  The property contains 26,627 sq. ft. and is shown on Stow Property Map R-4 as Parcel 35-13.

Board members present:  Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, Michele Shoemaker, William Byron, Andrew DeMore (associate).

Mr. Tarnuzzer chaired and read the notice of hearing as it had appeared in the Beacon Villager on November 17 and 24, 2016.  He recited the criteria to be met for grant of variance.  No abutters were in attendance.  Ms. Dragun was present with contractor Dustin Head.

Due to the position of the existing dwelling on the lot, Ms. Dragun said there is very little outdoor living area on the rear portion of the property.  It was decided to add a screened porch with attached deck to the rear of the dwelling to provide that space.  The rear yard abuts open conservation land.  The proposed 15'x18' porch off the family room will be no closer to the side lot line than the main dwelling and no higher.  It will be supported by some type of tubes and will not be insulated.  It was noted the driveway is along the northerly lot line with an adjoining driveway easement to provide access to the abutting Lot 12, 39 Sylvan Drive. 

On motion of Mr. DeMore, second by Ms. Shoemaker, it was voted unanimously to close the hearing.  The hearing was closed at 7:45 p.m.

Portside Realty Trust – The public hearing was held in Stow Town Building and opened at 7:50 p.m. to hear the application filed by Ron Ham of Portside Realty Trust, 135 Union Avenue, Sudbury, Mass. for Special Permit under Section 3.9 of the Zoning Bylaw, "Non-Conforming Uses and Structures", to allow replacement of an existing dwelling at 30 High Street with a new three-bedroom dwelling within the required setbacks.  The property contains 25,111 sq. ft. and is shown on Stow Property Map U-7 as Parcel 20.

Board members present:  Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, Michele Shoemaker, William Byron, Andrew DeMore (associate).

Mr. Tarnuzzer chaired and read the notice of hearing as it had appeared in the Beacon Villager on November 17 and 24, 2016.  He recited the criteria to be met for grant of special permit.  Abutters in attendance were Jan and Gayle Sommer, 38 High Street and Katherine West, 8 High Street.  Mr. Ham was present with his son Ron.

Mr. Ham (son) explained the property is in poor shape and has been condemned by the Town.  It is proposed to demolish the existing structure and construct a three-bedroom dwelling within setback requirements in accordance with the plans accompanying the application.  Photos of current conditions were provided.  Test holes have been drilled for a proposed septic disposal location.  The proposed new 2,016 sq. ft. dwelling will have two stories with an attached two-car garage and will be 27 feet high.  
The owner of property is listed on Assessor records as Eder Aguirre who was said to be hospitalized.  The Hams have a Purchase and Sale Agreement through an agent, copy of which was provided, giving them the right to pursue a special permit.  They expect to close on the property by December 30th, subject to obtaining building permits. 

Mr. and Mrs. Sommer, direct abutters, noted the location of two out-buildings partially on their property.  They are shown on the plan and marked as "to be removed".  A third shed/building will be retained and moved to a new location on the lot.  Abutter Katherine West remarked the neighborhood will be improved with the old building taken down.

On motion of Mr. DeMore, second by Ms. Shoemaker, it was voted unanimously to close the hearing.  The hearing was closed at 8:10 p.m.

Robert & April Evans – The public hearing was held in Stow Town Building and opened at 8:11 p.m. to hear the application filed by Robert and April Evans, 5 Davis Road, Stow for Special Permit under Section 3.9 of the Zoning  Bylaw, "Non-Conforming Uses and Structures", to allow a 22.5'x 15.9' addition to the rear of the existing dwelling at said address.  The property contains 15,682 sq. ft. and is shown on Stow Property Map U-4 as Parcel 85.

Board members present:  Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, Michele Shoemaker, William Byron, Andrew DeMore (associate).

Mr. Tarnuzzer chaired and read the notice of hearing as it had appeared in the Beacon Villager on November 17 and 24, 2016.  He recited the criteria to be met for grant of special permit.  No abutters were in attendance.  April Evans was present with designer Thomas Buckborough.  

It is proposed to attach the addition to the rear of the dwelling to share an existing side wall.  The purpose of the addition is to create two bedrooms to replace two that will be eliminated with interior renovations.  Septic requirements will be met.  The addition will add 368 sq. ft. to the structure. 

On motion of Mr. DeMore, second by Ms. Shoemaker, it was voted unanimously to close the hearing.  The hearing closed at 8:20 p.m.

Following the close of the public hearings, the members discussed the findings.

35 Sylvan Drive:  Ms. Shoemaker moved to grant the requested rear yard variance of approx. fifteen feet to allow addition of a screened porch and deck.  Second by Mr. DeMore.  The vote was unanimous in favor.

30 High Street:  Ms. Shoemaker moved to grant a special permit to allow replacement of an existing dwelling with a new three-bedroom dwelling within the required setbacks.  Second by Mr. Barney.  The vote was unanimous in favor.

5 Davis Road:  Ms. Shoemaker moved to grant a special permit to allow an addition to the rear of the existing dwelling.  Second by Mr. Barney.  The vote was unanimous in favor.

Adjournment – On motion of Ms. Shoemaker, second by Mr. Barney, it was voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine A. Desmond

Secretary to the Board
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